
WARRINGTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 14(2) 
 

WINWICK LANE, CROFT, WARRINGTON 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, with effect from 5th December 2023 for a period not 
exceeding 5 days, Winwick Lane, from its junction with Winwick Link Road to its junction 
with Sandy Brow Lane, will be closed to vehicular traffic.  
 
The closure will be in place for 2 days, between 9:30am and 3:30pm, as and when the 
signs are in place on site.   
 
The alternative route for will be via Winwick Link Road, Newton Road, Winwick Road, Mill 
Lane, Southworth Road, Newton Road and vice versa. 
 

The reason for the emergency closure is to allow for immediate resurfacing works to be 
undertaken associated with Parkside. 
 
DATED: 5th December 2023 
 
Matthew Cumberbatch, Director of Law and Governance, Town Hall, Sankey Street, 
Warrington, WA1 1UH 
 


